
 

 

 

Foothills Community Policing Council 

Meeting 

March 9, 2020 

Council present: Don Engdahl 

Absent: Justin Hadrych-Rosier 

Meeting was called to order by Robert Carleton at 6:07 pm 

Approximately 34 members attended, 3 APD 

*New voting board members to the Foothills is Bob Carleton and Don Engdahl.  

Guidelines were read to the public 

1. APD Presentations: Lt Garrett  

Monthly crime report compared to January *These are based on calls for service in the foothills area 

command* 

Robberies/Commercial: 2 

Robbery/Residential: 0 

Robbery/Vehicle: 2 

Robbery to an Individual: 2 

Stolen Vehicles: 54 and 2 Warm-up Auto 

Thefts 

Commercial Burglaries: 16 

Residential Burglaries: 32 

Auto Burglaries: 80  

Items left in vehicles that were stolen: Amazon tablets, backpacks, tools, registration, fire 

arms, baby supplies, cell phones, credit/debit cards, WIC cards, purse/wallets, horse supplies, 

gym bag, jewelry, title to vehicle, invoice book, and sunglasses. 

There were 7 Use of Force reported in the month of February 

(see table below) 



 

 

 

 

Q: What is a level two? 

A: Level 2 is force that causes injury, could reasonable be expected to cause injury, or result in a 

complaint of injury.  

Level 1 is force that is likely to cause only transitory pain, disorientation, or discomfort during its 

application as a mean of gaining compliance. 

Level 3 is force that results in, or could reasonably result in, serious physical injury, 

hospitalization, or death. 

Q: Number of burglaries, they seem to stay high, is there a team of burglars working with each 

other that is operating this area? 

A: In the FH area command, we take information and put it on the map and color coded by the 

activity. Foothills is unique, it is not blogging together. There are people that work together, but 

it’s not uncommon.  

2. Pulse of the Neighborhood 

Judith – highway clean up on March 29th, go on Nextdoor to find out more information.  

Nancy Savage introduced herself and she is a candidate for district 20. 

On June 2nd will be the election and early voting will be on May 16th 

The northeast neighborhood association is having an active shooting drill on March 19th at St. 

Luke Church and the instructor will be APD Officer Adam Lehocky. 

 

3. Speaker: A. Blair Dunn  



 

 

Blair Dunn spoke about misconceptions, constitution amendments, dealing with the 

constitutional law, as well as holding judges accountable. One of the topics also talked about was 

about the Red Flaw Law. Part of the issue, this was to prevent people from using firearms from 

suicide. Taking away the tool, will not have that much of an effect from violence.  

 

Q: How many bases should we expect to be brought by the red flag law and how many situations 

have we experience in the last year or so? 

A: Passing this law won’t prevent anything,  

Q: Red flag, employment, does it go on your records? 

A: You can be charged by a crime you did not commit, it’s not getting charged with a crime, it is 

confidential until you get charged.  

Comment: Four hills, residential are grateful for Lt Garrett, the residents have been feeling safe 

since he started patrolling the area.  

Q: Are there candidates for the foothills CPC? 

A: We have a number of candidates that will be brought forward for discussion. The rules have 

been changed and members can be reinstated if they were removed. We hope within the few 

months we have more members.  

Adjournment  

7:33 pm  

 

 


